
          
 City of Waukesha 

201 Delafield St. Waukesha, WI 53188 
Tel: 262.542.3700 
waukesha-wi.gov 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

www.waukesha-wi.gov 

Committee: 
Building and Grounds 

Date: 
3/31/2025 

Common Council Item Number: 
ID#25-00545 

Date: 
4/15/2025 

Submitted By: 
Alex Damien, Public Works Director 

City Administrator Approval: 
Anthony Brown, City Administrator 

Finance Department Review: 
Joseph Ciurro, Finance Director 

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney 

Subject:  
Please install a solar powered crosswalk sign at Gascoigne and Pewaukee Rd.  

 
Details:  
3/31/2025. This item was brought forward by Ald Eric Payne as a referral to add solar power cross signs at the 
intersection of Pewaukee Rd and Gascoigne Dr. Attached is a technical memorandum from the traffic engineering 
consultant, Ayres, which includes a review of the existing conditions, crash data, and provides a recommended 
alternative which is concurred with by internal Engineering staff. 

 
Options & Alternatives: 

1. Follow recommended signing installed by Ayres and Engineering staff. 
2. Proceed with the installation of a solar powered crosswalk sign as requested in the original referral.  This 

would result in a significantly higher cost than the recommended alternative. 
 

Financial Remarks: 
The costs for replacing two pedestrian crossing signs, two new additional pedestrian crossing signs, and one 
pedestrian crossing ahead signs would approximately be $525. This would be charged to the 2025 Buildings and 
Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140). 

      
 

Executive Recommendation: 
 The Department of Public Works recommends replacing two pedestrian crossing signs, two new additional 
pedestrian crossing signs, and one pedestrian crossing ahead signs along Pewaukee Rd near Gascoigne Dr.  

 
 


